GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY



Our Ref: MGLA150517-2096

16 May 2017

Dear I

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 12 May 2017. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You requested:

- 1. How much taxpayers money was given to this project?
- 2. Provide a breakdown of who received fees, what amount, and for what part of the project
- 3. Is there any money not spent and if so will it be returned as part of the original agreement?

The breakdown of public money spent by Transport for London (TfL) is available online: http://content.tfl.gov.uk/tfl-gb-expenditure-31-august-2016.pdf.

The GLA does not hold information about the Garden Bridge Trust's expenditure in detail. The Garden Bridge Trust is the custodian of this information and any related enquiries should be directed to them. They have published some information on their website from June 2016, which may be of interest: https://www.gardenbridge.london/news/article/public-funding-expenditure-breakdown.

The agreement setting out the public sector funding, how it would be spent and arrangements should the project not proceed is on the TfL website http://content.tfl.gov.uk/tfl-gbt-funding-agreements-and-variations.pdf

Dame Margaret Hodge's report is available to read at https://www.london.gov.uk/independent-review-garden-bridge-project and includes some information about the money spent and the procurement process.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely

RPhitnos

Ruth Phillips Information Governance Officer

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the GLA's FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information